Sloan Township Meeting - March 10, 2025 Minutes

The Trustees of the Sloan Township met on Monday, March 10, 2025 at the Sloan Public

Library. Those present include Trustees Maurice Wilt and Todd Copple. Trustee Don Lord
was absent. Others present: Barb Parker, Victoria Eliason.

The Public Hearing for Proposed Fiscal Year 2026 Budget was called to order by Chairman
Maurice Wilt at 1:00 p.m. The proposed budget was reviewed. There were no questions or
comments from the public. Motion from Copple to accept the proposed budget as
presented, second from Wilt. All ayes on the motion. Motion carried. The FY 2026 Budget
was signed by Chairman Wilt and Acting Clerk Barb Parker and will be submitted to the
Woodbury County Auditor before March 15". The public hearing was closed.

The regular meeting of the Sloan Township commenced at 1:05 p.m. The minutes of
February 18, 2025 were reviewed and approved with the exception of a typo on the date of
public hearing from paragraph 6. Motion from Copple, second from Wilt to approve the
minutes with the corrected date, all ayes, carried.

The Trustees discussed the appointment of Victoria Eliason to the Township Trustee Clerk
position. She resides in the district and is willing to take on the job. Motion from Copple to
appoint Victoria Eliason as Township Clerk to hold the position until elections are held in
two year’s time. The motion includes authorization of Eliason to have access to the bank
accounts at Sloan State Bank; authorization to sign the signature cards as account
representative; authorization to have the ability to sign checks, transfer funds and other
duties as needed; and authorization for access to internet banking. Motion was seconded
by Wilt, all ayes, carried. Parker will help train and advise Eliason for the remainder of the
year and during the budget process next January. Eliason will be introduced to the lowa
Department of Management website where the financial reports are processed.

There were no comments or questions from the public or the Trustees.

The next meeting will take place after July 15t to approve the 2025 Annual Report of
Receipts and Dishursements.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:17 p.m. on motion from Wilt, second from Copple, all
ayes, carried.



